Conservative MP Letter
Dear MP

I am writing as a constituent of yours who is extremely concerned at the failure of the coalition government to honour the pre election pledge to scrap Regional Fire Control Centres (RCC).

In the run up to the General Election David Cameron said on television on the 26th April:

“One thing we would do to try and stop waste is the regionalisation of the fire service, the so called “fire control scheme”; it was going to cost £100 million, its now costing £420 million. We will want to stop that in its tracks:
This statement was unequivocal and was a clear pledge to end this disastrous project which in the South West alone is costing taxpayers almost £5000 a day in rent for a virtually empty and unused building.

As one of your constituents I am demanding to know why your party’s position on scrapping this wasteful project has changed and on what basis? Also, what have you done as my MP to honour this pre election pledge?

We have all heard the mantra from the Fire Minister about reviewing on the basis of “Time, Cost and Quality” but this is not what said prior to the General Election when you were seeking my vote.

I am well aware of the position of Bob Neill so please do not forward me a letter you will send to him and his subsequent response if it is going to regurgitate the “Time, Cost, Quality” argument.

I want to know why David Cameron has not yet honoured this key pledge, how you intend to take this matter forward and why I should believe any further promises made by you and your party if you are not going to scrap RCCs? 
Lib Dem MP Letter

Dear MP

I am writing as a constituent of yours who is extremely concerned by your failure to honour your party’s pre election pledge to scrap Regional Fire Control Centres (RCC).

You have now been in Government for over 3 months and have been complicit in the cutting of many public services which will have an impact on our local communities, either directly or indirectly over the coming months and years. 

However, the one project cut that would have universal support is the scrapping of the RCC project which the Liberal Democrats said would be scrapped if they were elected. Writing in The Fire Brigades Union “Firefighter” magazine in March this year, Julia Goldsworthy (Lib Dem spokeswoman) said “The Liberal Democrats are opposed to the governments pans to centralise fire control….We have called for the project to be scrapped”. 
This statement was unequivocal and was a clear pledge to end this disastrous project which in the South West alone is costing taxpayers almost £5000 a day in rent for a virtually empty and unused building.

As one of your constituents can I ask why your party’s position has changed and on what basis? Also, what have you done as my MP to honour this pre election pledge?

We have all heard the mantra from the Fire Minister about reviewing on the basis of “Time, Cost and Quality” but this is not what said prior to the General Election when you were seeking my vote.

I am well aware of the position of Bob Neill so please do not forward me a letter you will send to him and his subsequent response if it is going to regurgitate the “Time, Cost, Quality” argument.

I want to know why Nick Clegg has not yet honoured this pledge, how you intend to take this matter forward and why I should believe any further promises made by you and your party?

